
ICANN SUMMIT ON DEVELOPING COUNTRIES

From Theory to Practice:  Challenges and Opportunities in Developing Countries' Participation in ICANN

BACKGROUND

ICANN has various initiatives aimed at or that help increase the participation of developing countries in the organizations activities.  Among these are its Fellowship program which often funds the participation of people from developing countries in ICANN public meetings.  In addition, ICANN supports various capacity-building progams, and often in partnership with regional organizations such as the Regional Registries.  ICANN is presently working with the community to make the planned introduction of new gTLD inclusive of developing countries.

Despite these efforts, the ICANN community is yet to have a comprehensive review of, and dialog on the role of developing countries in the organization.  For this reason, it is hereby proposed that an ICANN Summit on Developing Countries be organized at the June 2011 ICANN meeting in Singapore.

THE ICANN SUMMIT ON DEVELOPING COUNTRIES

What?

The ICANN Summit on Developing Countries will be:

· A 3 hour session to dialog on the role of developing countries in ICANN.

· A stand-alone session which will be the only item on the ICANN meeting schedule during the time period it is programmed for.  This way, meeting will attract the maximum number of participants

· Held bi-annually starting with the June ICANN meeting in Singapore

Where?

The first Summit (the Singapore Summit) will be held during the ICANN Singapore meeting in June 2011.

How?

The Singapore Summit will consist of presentations by a panel of 4 or 5 speakers from developing countries and ICANN constituencies, followed by discussions with the general assembly.  The theme for the Singapore Summit will be: “From Theory to Practice:  Challenges and Opportunities in Developing Countries' Participation in ICANN.”

Presentations will be on perspectives on the challenges and opportunities for increasing developing countries participation in ICANN and aimed at mapping a way forward to increase and improve such participation.

Why?

The Summit is aimed at providing a forum for a community dialog on increasing the participation of developing countries in ICANN's activities and processes.  Toward this end, one outcome of the Summit will be a list of Action Items to follow up on in the two-years between Summits.

The Summit will help ICANN strengthen relations with developing countries' governments, businesses, and civil society by providing it a community-led and driven partnership agenda.  Such an approach is the essence of the ICANN multi-stakeholder model, and will help increase the effectiveness of developing countries' participation in ICANN, its activities and processes, and Internet governance in general.

Who?

The Summit will be organized by ICANN with the participation of leadership of various SOs and ACs.

Expected Outcomes

The expected outcomes of the meeting are:

1. Greater understanding of the challenges facing developing countries in their participation in ICANN

2. Increased awareness of the opportunities for increasing developing countries' participation in ICANN

3. Sharing of best practices and experience about developing countries' participation in ICANN

4. Proposals for increasing developing countries' participation in ICANN
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